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Mark Your Calendars
April 2011 
4th	 Pool Committee 			
	 7 p.m. at WP
5th	 Landscape Committee		
	 7 p.m. at WP	
6th	 Activities Committee
	 6 p.m. at WP 
7th	 Seniors 				 
	 9 a.m. at CC 
	 ARC
	 7 p.m. at WP
9th	 Community Wide Yard Sale	
	 7 a.m. - 2 p.m.
12th	 Covenants Committee		
	 6 p.m. at WP    
13th	 Finance Committee
	 6:30 p.m. at WP
14th	 Seniors 				 
	 9 a.m. at CC 
	 Board Study Session
	 6:30 p.m. at CC
16th	 Waste Management Large Item
	 Pick Up
21st	 Seniors 				 
	 9 a.m. at CC
	 ARC 2 p.m. at WP
	 Board & Executive Meeting
 	 7 p.m. at CC
23rd	 Easter Egg Hunt
	 10 a.m. - 1 p.m. at WP
28th	 Seniors 				 
	 9 a.m. at CC
30th	 CRCA office open 9am-1pm 

Continental Ranch
 Community Association
9150 N. Coachline Blvd.
Tucson, AZ 85743

Address Service Requested

Saturday, April 23, 2011
10am – 1pm 

“Here comes Peter Cottontail, hoppin’ down the bunny 
trail, hippity, hoppity, Easter’s on its way…”

It’s time again for the CRCA Easter Egg Hunt!  Families are encouraged to 
bring a basket and join the hunt at the Windmill Park on Saturday, April 
23rd.  Tickets can be picked up at the Windmill Park office with a food 
donation for the Marana Food Bank, one item per ticket please. 

The Easter Bunny will be there!  Face 
painting, games, crafts to make n’ take, 
a jumping castle and balloon art are just 
some of the great things to do at this years 
event.  We will have food available from 
local vendors and raffles to win great 
prizes!

Last year’s turn-out was outstanding, and 
over 400 residents attended the egg hunt! 

CRCA Easter Egg Hunt
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Easter Egg Hunt Continued...
In hopes of exceeding that number this year, the 
Activities Committee has worked extra hard to 
make the egg hunt bigger and better with more 
eggs, activities, vendors, and prizes!  To make 
sure everything runs smoothly, the Activities 
Committee is still in need of help for this event.  
If you would like to volunteer, even just a little of 
your time, please call Jocelyn at 297-7600.  This 
event is offered to CRCA residents only.   

Egg Hunt Schedule
AGE TIME LOCATION

0-2 Years 10:30 AM Baseball Field

3-4 Years 10:45 AM Football Field
Children with 
special needs 11:00 AM Baseball Field

5-6 Years 11:15 AM Football Field

7-8 Years 11:45 AM Football Field

9-10 Years 12:15 PM Football Field

Don’t Forget!
CRCA Community

WideYard Sale
April 9

7am - 2pm

Details on Page 10
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March Recap: Meeting At A Glance
The following are highlights from the regular 
meeting of the Board of Directors held 17 March 
2011 at the Community Center.  Completed 
minutes are posted to the web site in draft format 
and will be approved at the next appropriate 
meeting.  A copy may also be requested from the 
office staff.

Consent Agenda Approvals
Committee minutes were received and 
acknowledged.  No new appointments/
resignations were noted.
Landscape Committee’s several proposals from 
DLC Resources included installation of various 
cacti in common area, parcel 51; installation of 
concrete edging to the turf at the Coachline/ 
Silverbell Monument; rehabilitate irrigation 
system to all Oak trees within and maintained 
by CRCA.  The Reserve budget was increased 
by $34,000 to reflect complete cost of the 
Windmill Park pool deck, per recommendation 
of the Finance Committee.  The Community 
Manager’s requests included sand filter needs at 
the Community Center pool, extending Windmill 
Park pool hours during Spring break with monitor 
on duty; new signage for both pools, purchase of 
a trash receptacle for the tot lot at Yellow Moon 
and Veridian; renewal of the Dell Server service 
contract for six months;  purchase of two cages 
for lights at Desert Traditions from Sovereign 
Electric; renewal of the Windmill Park HVAC 
service contract with D&H for service in the 
Spring and Fall; acceptance of the 2011 Reserve 
Study;  recommendation of a thank you letter to 
the Marana Town Engineer.

Board Actions
Disapproval of a dog park area recommendation 
for Windmill Park, requiring a 2/3 resident 
vote;  authorization for a letter of thanks to 
the Marana Town Engineer for the Twin Peaks 
traffic study;  fine disposition on three accounts 
as recommended by the Covenants Committee.  
Approval to purchase two HVAC Rheem units 

for Community Center; prepare and issue 
RFPs for providers for re-hosting our existing 
web site services; approve the increase to the 
service contract of Oasis Pool Service; with 
bids to be requested for future service.  The 
president requested the appointment of an ad 
hoc committee regarding recommendation from 
Senior Citizens/Retirees of Continental Ranch for 
a flag pole at the Community Center.  Removal 
of the concrete pad and cap an irrigation line in 
Windmill Park field; decline core sampling as 
suggested for the Windmill park pool deck and 
move forward with repairs;  three bids requested 
regarding Windmill Park parking lot seal coating.    

Mr. Lambert inquired about the police report 
regarding recent vandalism.  Information 
received from a witness was filed with the police 
to supplement the initial report.   No additional 
information at this time.

Manager’s Report
A return to summer scheduling for the pools was 
noted; cameras are installed and working; pool 
fence is up; the gate is still being worked on; the 
Twin Peaks monument lighting is still being worked 
on.  A conference phone was purchased for Board 
meetings.  The scanning project is taking longer 
than anticipated.

Upcoming Dates
Board of Directors’ Study Session
Thursday, 14 April 2011, 6:30 p.m., Community 
Center.
Board of Directors’ Regular Meeting
Thursday, 21 April, 2011 7:00 p.m. in the 
Community Center.
All Committees – Upcoming budget items 
submitted not later than 11 May 2011.
Finance Committee Study Sessions (Budget)
25 May and 22 June 2011, 6:30 p.m. at the 	
Windmill Park Board Room.     
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Pool Committee - What’s new at the Pool
Greetings from the CRCA Pool Committee!  What’s new at the Pool 
this year?  CRCA residents who visit the Windmill Park pool may 
notice the newly installed fencing surrounding the pool area.  In 
February and March, A&M Fencing was contracted by the Association 
to replace the fencing at both CRCA pools.  The original fencing had 
survived numerous repairs over the years and reached a condition 
where many of the support posts were severely rusted through.  The 
new fencing is more sturdy and painted to match the CRCA building.  
The management office has received many compliments on the new 
look.  The association is hopeful that the new style will be more 
resistant to trespassers who found the old fence easy to jump over.  

Residents who visit the Windmill Park pool may also notice some new 
additions along the roofline of the building, overlooking the pool area.  
The project to upgrade the security cameras is now complete.  Issues 
with pool misconduct can now be viewed in high definition, high 
resolution imaging.  If you notice any issues in the pool area caused 
through misconduct by others, please report it to the management 
office as soon as possible.  Be sure to note the time that the incident occurred, so that it is easily located on the 
video footage.

Once the Community Center pool opens at the beginning of May, visitors should look forward to the 
maintenance items that are being addressed this month.  Along with the new fencing, the Board approved 
replacement of the numerous sun-aged signs around the pool area.  The new signs will be made with UV-
protected material so that they last much longer than the ones they are replacing.  The sand filters were 
also due to have the media changed out this season.  This will lead to clearer waters due to the renewed 
effectiveness of the filters with their fresh sand.  This year’s set of new annual replacement pool furniture was 
also delivered this spring. It will be swapped out with some of the aged furniture was scheduled to be replaced 
this year.

Pursuant to the 2010-2011 budget, the Pool Committee will be researching proposals to repair the Windmill 
Pool deck.  This will be a sizeable project.  The existing 
deck has various issues, some issues are related to 
the base concrete slab and some are due to the soil 
conditions found in Continental Ranch.  The Committee 
and Board are taking this project very seriously, so that 
the repairs made will last for years into the future.  If 
approved, this project is expected to take place after 
the summer season, once temperatures have reduced 
slightly.

The Pool Committee hopes that CRCA residents 
appreciate the work that has been done to keep our 
community’s assets in good condition!   
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ARC – The job’s not done till’ the paper work is!

Security Update  – Cameras fully functional

Those of you who are contemplating a project to perk up your home in the coming 
months might want to study the application form that you will be submitting to the 
ARC committee.  On the application are instructions that cover the start and the 
finish of the project.  It’s the last step of project completion that this month’s article 
talks about.  

The CRCA management office is finding that about 50% or less of the approved project applications are being 
fully completed by homeowners.  Upon completion homeowners are asked to provide the office with a photo 
of the finished job and a copy of the completed Marana building permit (if required) so as to keep all files 
updated.  Without this information it causes the office staff extra time and man power to attempt to complete 
your file.  The CRCA office has limited resources and is trying to do more with less in these tough economic 
times.  Your help will be greatly appreciated.

Please remember the important last step of the process.  At the end of each ARC meeting we look forward to 
reviewing the completed projects and enjoy receiving the pictures sent in by the homeowners.  It gives all of us 
a feeling of accomplishment that our time spent is making a difference in Continental Ranch.  

For avid readers of the Windmill 
Newsletter who have been following 
the ongoing vandalism saga in 
Continental Ranch, this article 
should be well received.  The project 
to upgrade the security cameras at 
Windmill Park has been over a half 
year in the making.  The Association’s 
Board of Directors was very careful 
in their purchase of the camera 
system, especially since the previous system left much to be desired.  
The problems faced in the past were due to poorly positioned cameras which did not have the capability of 
capturing images with high enough detail to use in court.  The new system was installed in February, fine-
tuned in March, and is now fully functional.  

All cameras are strategically positioned, so that Windmill Park is fully covered, including coverage on the pool 
area, playground, and field 
structures.  Police should 
have no trouble identifying 
vandals who commit 
crimes on Association 
property.  CRCA is fully 
prepared to prosecute 
criminal damage to its 
property.    
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Windmill Park  - Under Construction 
Several projects will be underway this spring at Windmill Park!  Unfortunately for those who frequent 
the Windmill Park, they will have to wait for the projects to complete before the park is re-opened to 
the public.  The Pool and Playground will remain open, however, the baseball/softball field and the 
football/soccer field will be fenced off and closed to the public beginning April 18th, except for the 
Easter Egg Hunt.  Details on the work being done to the turf were published in last month’s Windmill, 
which read:

“The Windmill Field was also identified for much needed 
maintenance overhaul.  Over the years, the Windmill Park 
baseball/softball field and football/soccer field have gotten 
out of level.  As soil has shifted and gophers have run wild, 
the turf has developed many dips, pocks, and divots.  The 
Board approved the Committee’s plans to fix the turf.  This 
involves “scalping” the turf (cutting it very low) during the 
transition period from winter rye grass to summer bermuda 
grass.  Once the turf is scalped down, a layer of sand is 
brought in to top dress the surface and fill in imperfections.  
With a clean and level surface, the new season’s bermuda 
grass will grow up through the sand for a sharp clean new 
playing field.  In addition, there will be a concrete boarder to 
the football/soccer field installed.  This will create an upscale look, providing for straight, clean edge lines 
to the perimeter of the field as well as keep grass from creeping into the surrounding decorative rock.  
This project is scheduled to take place at the end of April.”

In addition to the turf renovation, the drainage basins surrounding the football/soccer field will also 
undergo serious maintenance work.  The work on the basins will be to restore proper flow for adequate 
drainage during storms.  These basins have been problematic for many years.  This project is believed to 
provide a long-term solution to keeping our basins in good functional condition.  

The Windmill Park is scheduled to be closed to the public from April 18th thru mid June, except for 
the Easter Egg Hunt. 

The exact date that it will re-open will be determined by the completion of the maintenance projects.  The 
Association is making every effort to open the field as soon as possible.  The Board of Directors for the 
Association regrets restricting access to the field, but it is necessary for these projects to occur so that 
CRCA can keep its assets in top condition and ensure the long term enjoyment for all CRCA residents.  
Closing the park is the only way to reduce safety liability hazards and eliminate interference with the 
projects, ensuring a quality finished product.  You are encouraged to keep an eye on the www.crcatucson.
com website for announcements regarding progress of the projects and anticipated dates of re-opening 
the park.  As stated in the beginning of this article, the pool and playground will remain open during 
the course of the project.
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Ocotillo, Fouquieria splendens, is a slow-growing 
plant native to the Southwest region. Boasting tall 
slender cane stalks that bloom with bright red-orange, 
trumpet shaped flowers, the Ocotillo is a popular 
desert landscape plant requiring little maintenance. 

Ocotillo characteristics

•  A mature plant typically reaches 12 feet high 
and 10 feet wide, but can grow much larger

•  Thrive in full sunlight and attract hummingbirds

•  Deciduous, meaning they shed their leaves 
through the winter months and leaf out after 
periods of sufficient soil moisture

•  Can tolerate low temperatures down to 10° F 
before suffering serious injury or damage

•  Red-orange flowers blossom in the Spring

Planting your Ocotillo

According to the University of Arizona’s Cooperative 
Extension, transplanting is best done March through 
May.  Plant a bare-root Ocotillo in dry, loose, sandy 
soil with light to moderate amounts of organic content 
to ensure root development. To help the ocotillo from 
falling over or blowing down in a storm, large stones 

may be placed over the root area (2-4 inches from the 
trunk). Ocotillos need full sunlight in open areas where 
surface water does not collect.

Little maintenance required
The Ocotillo is highly drought tolerant and considered 
a low-water-use plant. It will require irrigation after 
it has been planted. Avoid over watering the soil, 
as too much groundwater will cause the roots of the 
plant to rot. Instead, water by spraying the cane of the 
plant and keep the soil moist. Water newly planted 
Ocotillos once a day (typically for 10 minutes) and 
established Ocotillos every month or so. 

The Arizona Municipal Water Users Association 
(AMWUA) recommends the “Do no harm” pruning 
method. Essentially, the best method of care for your 
Ocotillos is to only remove dead or diseased wood. 
This is particularly true for Ocotillos in the ground for 
less than three years.

Some degree of growth set-back is expected after 
planting. Wait patiently - these plants often look like 
they are dead, especially in periods of drought. 
With minimal care and watering, most Ocotillos will 
develop into attractive and healthy plants when left 
alone. 

Resources
University of Arizona Cooperative Extension Office

AMWUA Landscape Plants for the Arizona Desert 
Guide

©2010 DLC Resources, Inc.  |  Phoenix  |  Tucson  |  Las Vegas  |  dlcresources.com

CARE FOR YOUR 
OCOTILLO

DLC Resources, Inc.

The soil line on the root of the Ocotillo should be level with the ground when planting.
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CRCA Community Business Spotlight
Residents aren’t the only members of the Continental Ranch Community Association.  There are several dozen 
businesses belonging to the Association as well, many of which are privately owned small businesses.  Please 
tune into this section each month to learn more about businesses within the Association.  Supporting these 
small businesses can lead to supporting the strength of the Association as a whole.  There might just be a 
business in the neighborhood that you didn’t know was there! 

Edward Jones - 7850 N. Silverbell Rd, Ste. #184
Edward Jones is conveniently located located next to Fry’s In the 
Fry’s Shopping Center at 7850 N. Silverbell Rd Ste. #184.  Karl 
Haas, Financial Advisor, opened this Branch in January 2009 
and brought aboard Twila Munoz, Branch Office Administrator.  
Because we serve individual investors and business owners, our 
resources are dedicated to helping you reach your long-term 
financial goals.  That’s why we believe it’s also important to live 
and work and serve in your community. 
 We offer portfolio reviews at no cost.  We offer a wide variety 
of services including Retirement Accounts, Business Retirement 
Accounts, Education Savings, Estate Considerations and 
Investment Banking to name a few.  At Edward Jones, we 
understand why you’re investing.  You have specific financial goals 
and the desire to provide for yourself and your loved ones. Give 
us a call today at 520-572-6691.  Our normal business hours are 
8:00am to 4:30pm Monday - Friday and evenings and Saturday by 
appointment. Member SIPC 

Jerry Bob’s  -  7850 N Silverbell Rd, Ste. #156
The newest JerryBobs location is at Silverbell and Cortaro, in the 
Frys strip mall. This location is owned and operated by Angie and 
Chris Willis.  Angie is the daughter of the late Jerry Filson who 
created JerryBobs restaurants.  The first JerryBobs was opened 25 
years ago in Loveland Co.  Angie helped her Dad manage it while 
attending Colorado State University. Angie graduated from the 
Business College.
JerryBobs caters to individuals and families who want great food 
at a good price with friendly service.  The menu is filled with 
scrumptious items like Chicken Fried Steak, Steak and Eggs, Fried 
Chicken, Waffles, Pancakes, and much much more.  The hours of 
business are:  6:00am to 2pm every day.  Our phone number is 520-
572-0937.
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It seems like just yesterday that we shared our experiences 
in Easter egg coloring at the Center.

For a few years – in the early 2000’s, we boiled dozens of 
eggs, and dyed them for the annual community Easter Egg 
hunt.  Times have changed, and now the 84 dozen eggs 
we dutifully prepared back then have been replaced with 
candy-filled plastic eggs, but our services are still needed 
by way of volunteer support to make this a fun-filled day 
for our area youngsters.   Telephone the Windmill office 
to let the staff know you are willing to give a few hours of 
help to the Easter bunny this year!

During April, gather with us at the Community Center on 
Thursdays—9:00 a.m. for coffee, goodies, and gab; 9:30 
a.m. for a short business meeting, followed by dominoes, 
bridge, etc.

On a regular basis now, those who wish, carpool for 
Thursday lunch somewhere in the local area, as we 
endeavor to support our local merchants.  

Betty reminds us to collect items for the military boxes, 
which will be packed and shipped later this month.  Bring 
in any military addresses for family members serving in 
the armed forces overseas, so they may be included in the 
next shipment of boxes.   

 This ‘N That…
Watch out for April Fool’s Day – when so many of us get 
caught off guard and the “mature” gentlemen of SCRCR 
revert to their youth as happy pranksters!  We honor 
religious observances for both Jewish and Christian 
communities—Passover, beginning on the 19th, Palm 
Sunday on the 17th, Good Friday on the 22nd, and Easter 
on the 24th.   Then, there’s that tax day on the 15th (drat!).  

Last month, we speculated that March would come in 
like a lion and go out as a lamb, to quote that old phrase!   
Somewhere in mid-February, that lion roared for a couple 
of days with unusually cold weather, leaving many of 
us with frozen and spurting water pipes, and then later 
with a spectacular display of snow on our mountains and 
surrounding low lands.  If you had spurting water pipes 
during the big freeze, be sure to contact the City of Tucson 
for a possible water bill adjustment recently announced.  

Thought For The Day

Whoever has a heart full of love always has 
something to give.

---Pope John XXIII.

Seniors And Retirees Of CRCA
Continental Ranch Community Wide Yard Sale! 

April 9, 2011 
7am – 2pm 

Registration deadline is April 6, 2011. Please complete the form below and return it to the 
Windmill Park Office along with the $5.00 registration fee. The registration fee will fund the 
production of maps as well as advertisement in local newspapers. Large Item Pick Up will be 
held on April 16, 2010. Check this month’s newsletter for a list of acceptable items.  

Community Yard Sale Registration Form 
Please return to the CRCA Office by April 6, 2011. 

 

Name: _____________________________________ Phone: ____________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Items for Sales: 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
For Office Use: 
Date: ___________  Fee Collected: _________ Check or Cash   Staff Initials: ____________ 
 

 

 
Large-Item Trash Pickup Saturday April 16, 2011 

 
Items NOT Acceptable For Bulk Trash Removal 

Refrigerators/Freezers • Ice Makers • Washer/Dryer • Stoves • Dishwasher • Heaters 
Air Conditioners • Appliances with Freon • Tires • Contaminated soil • Water 

Batteries • Pesticides • Flammable Liquids • Propane/Gas Cylinders Oil • Paint 
55-gallon drums • Medical Waste • Asbestos Material • Railroad Ties • Computers 

Fluorescent bulbs and/or ballast • Construction material • Any hazardous waste-liquid 
 

• All items must be on the curb by 6am and will be picked up by 6pm 
• Items must be under 50 pounds and fit into a 6ft by 8ft area 
• Landscape materials must be bundled – nothing over 3 feet in length 
• Furniture OK to set out 

 

Large-Item Trash Pickup Saturday April 16, 2011

Items NOT Acceptable For Bulk Trash Removal
Refrigerators/Freezers • Ice Makers • Washer/Dryer • Stoves • Dishwasher • Heaters • Air Conditioners • Appliances 
with Freon • Tires • Contaminated soil • Water • Batteries • Pesticides • Flammable Liquids • Propane/Gas Cylinders 
Oil • Paint • 55-gallon drums • Medical Waste • Asbestos Material • Railroad Ties • Computers • Fluorescent bulbs 
and/or ballast • Construction material • Any hazardous waste-liquid

All items must be on the curb by 6am and will be picked up by 6pm•	
Items must be under 50 pounds and fit into a 6ft by 8ft area•	
Landscape materials must be bundled – nothing over 3 feet in length•	
Furniture OK to set out•	
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         Continental Ranch Community Wide Yard Sale! 
April 9, 2011 
7am – 2pm 

Registration deadline is April 6, 2011. Please complete the form below and return it to the 
Windmill Park Office along with the $5.00 registration fee. The registration fee will fund the 
production of maps as well as advertisement in local newspapers. Large Item Pick Up will be 
held on April 16, 2010. Check this month’s newsletter for a list of acceptable items.  

Community Yard Sale Registration Form 
Please return to the CRCA Office by April 6, 2011. 

 

Name: _____________________________________ Phone: ____________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Items for Sales: 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
For Office Use: 
Date: ___________  Fee Collected: _________ Check #_______   Staff Initials: ____________ 
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April 2011
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2

3 4
Pool 
Committee 
7pm at WP

5
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm at WP

6
Activities 
Committee 
6pm at WP

7
Seniors 
9am at CC 
ARC 7pm at 
WP

8 9
Community 
Wide Yard 
Sale
7am-2pm

10 11 12
Covenants
Committee 
6pm at WP

13
Finance 
Committee
6:30 pm at 
WP

14
Seniors
9am at CC
Board Study 
Session
6:30 at CC

15 16
Waste Mgmt 
Large Item 
Pick Up

17 18 19 20 21
Seniors
9am at CC  
ARC 
2pm at WP
Board & Exec.
Meeting 
7pm at CC

22 23
Easter Egg 
Hunt
10am-1pm
at WP

24 25 26 27 28
Seniors
9am at CC

29 30
CRCA 
office open 
9am-1pm
Assessments 
accepted



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1
Assessments 
Due

2
Pool 
Committee 
7pm at WP

3
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm at WP

4
Activities 
Committee 
6pm at WP

5
Seniors 
9am at CC 
ARC 7pm at 
WP

6 7

8 9 10
Covenants
Committee 
6pm at WP

11
Finance 
Committee
6:30pm at 
WP

12
Seniors
9am at CC
Board Study 
Session
6:30 at CC

13 14
CRCA 
office open 
9am-1pm
Assessments 
accepted

15 16
Last day 
to pay 
Assessments

17
Late fee 
applied

18 19
Seniors
9am at CC  
ARC 
2pm at WP
Board & Exec.
Meeting 
7pm at CC

20 21

22 23 24 25
Finance 
Study Session
6:30pm at 
WP

26
Seniors
9am at CC

27 28

29 30
CRCA Office 
Closed

Memorial Day

May 2011
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Serving Tucson & Surrounding Areas for Over 35 years! 

Licensed, Bonded, Insured- FREE ESTIMATES - No Job Too Big or Too Small 

---------------------------------------------------------------- 
10% OFF ANY TREE SERVICE* 

---------------------------------------------------------------- 
* Tree Trimming                                                        * Stump Grinding 

* Mistletoe Removal                                                   * 24 Hour Emergency Service 

* Tree Thinning                                                          * Storm Damage Removal 

* Improve your Curb Appeal                                    * Satisfaction Guaranteed! 
 

299-4784 

*Must present coupon. Not valid with other offers. Limit one per customer. $200 minimum purchase. 

SOUTHWEST AIR CONDITIONING 
& 

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SERVICES 
(520) 232-2329 

 
AIR CONDITIONING 

 Check condenser and compressor motors 
 Oil/Grease blower wheel to stop rattles 
 Confirm proper refrigerant level 
 Add up to one pound of refrigerant  

at no cost 
 Assess overall efficiency and 

performance of unit. 
 

HOME THEATER/ELECTRICAL 
 Installation and mounting of HDTV's, 

surround sound systems, BLU-RAY,WII 
                                                 NETFLIX,XBOX, VCR/DVD systems. 
 
 
 
COMPUTER/ELECTRONICS 

 Setup or repair computer/laptop 
  Setup peripherals such as printer/fax 
 Setup wired/wireless network to share 

 internet for the home or office 
 Transfer data to/from computers,  

Phones cameras, etc. 
 
Call us today!  Mention this ad and receive discount on our 
services!     Licensed, Bonded, Insured - Resident of Continental Ranch 
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BURGER

MARCH 14 - MAY 8, 2011

Garlic Parmesan Fries

Spicy Buffalo Fries

JALAPEÑO & ONION STRAW BURGER • BARBECUE BLEU BURGER 
BAJA FISH SANDWICH • BARBECUE PULLED PORK SANDWICH 

MUSHROOM SWISS BURGER • TURKEY BURGER

TRY OUR

NEW FRI
ES!

HURRY,
These WON'T
LAST LONG

5825 W ARIZONA PAVILIONS DR
TUCSON • 520-572-1555

EVENT AND RAFFLE TICKETS CAN BE PURCHASED ONLINE
www.CASCADEFOUNDATIONAZ.org 

FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO INQUIRE ABOUT SPONSORSHIP
PLEASE CALL RUSS AT 520-907-2902

IN SUPPORT OF THE BLEEDING DISORDER COMMUNITY IN SOUTHERN ARIZONA

$20

Music byFood & Drink by

BlueBanjoBBQ.com

S O U T H E R N  A R I Z O N A

CASCADE
F O U N D A T I O N

3rd
annual

SATURDAY, APRIL 30th
4:00-7:00 PM

SATURDAY, APRIL 30th
4:00-7:00 PM

Event tickets 
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Want Another
Investment Idea?

What About a

PLAN
Instead?

Whether you own stocks and bonds, mutual 
funds or ETF’s, your first concern might not 
be analyzing economic outlooks.  You just 

want to reach your goals.  We specialize in 
planning strategies so that you can see 
the road ahead, whatever investments 

you currently have.

David Bowen, CFP®
7229 N. Thornydale Rd. #155
Tucson, AZ 85741
520.572.0256
www.davidbowencfp.com
cstone@lpl.com

   

Call today for more information or 
to schedule a planning consultation.

Securities and Financial Planning offered through LPL Financial,
a Registered Investment Advisor Member FINRA/SIPC

Stanger’s Landscape and Masonry 

(520) 304-7502 

Personal, Quality Service, Low Prices, Guaranteed 
Workmanship 

CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE! 
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Lower denture problem?
“I just can not get it to stay put!!!”
If this sounds like you, we have affordable & 
comfortable solutions to make it to stay put.

Call us today for FREE consultation.
Dentopia Dental, PLLC

572-8778 
Conveniently located at Silverbell and Wade
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    Soila’s Housekeeping 
 

   Best Quality-Low Prices 
All services available from Indoors to Outdoors 

 
Please call for a Free Estimate! 

 
Soila          520-409-4099   for indoors 
Francisco  520-481-1394    for outdoors 
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 
 
 
















 
 
 

Judy Ibrado
Realtor®  ABR, SFR

(520) 301-8455
jibrado@longrealty.com

Client Testimonial
Judy helped find the perfect home for our growing family. We needed a 
home with more space while staying within our budget. She guided us 
through the entire home buying process, answered all our questions and 
even made sure we asked the right questions when we did not know we 
should. Her customer service surpassed our highest expectations and 
her knowledge of the market proved to be a winning combination for 
us. The transaction went smoothly and we closed on time.  Even after 
we closed the transaction Judy continued to call and ask if we needed 
anything and was more than willing to provide service to us. Judy gets 
the job done while making it look effortless. We highly recommend 
Judy to anyone interested in buying or selling a home.
 
Tammy and Steve Magallanes
 

Donʼt delay, call me today!
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Kay Dental 
 
 
 
 

 
 

• Sleep Apnea 
• TMJ/TMD Treatment 
• Craniofacial Pain 
• Dentures 
• Implants 
• Endodontics 
 

Evening & Saturday 
 appointments 

Same Day appointments  
available 

Most Insurance excepted 
10% Discount for Uninsured Patients 

• Orthodontics 
• Children’s Dental Care 
• Cosmetic/General Dentistry 
• Tooth Extractions 
• Periodontal Care 
• Dental Emergencies 
 

Kay Dental 
Sophan R. Kay, D.D.S 

9180 N. Coachline Blvd. , Suite #102 
577-0035www.kaydentalpllc.com 

We Provide Comprehensive Care For The Entire Family

 

Wills & Trusts   Probate 
Health Care Directives  Prenuptial 
Estate Taxes    Guardianship 
Powers of Attorney   Asset Protection 
Disability Planning   Tax Planning 
Community Property  Conservatorship 
Estates Settled    Trust Administration
  

 

 
Continental Ranch Estate Attorney 

 

 Draegeth Law, pllc 

(520) 505-0166 
 

Trevor S. Draegeth, Esq. 
 

www.tsdlaw.com 
 

Office mailing address: 
203 E. Brearley Dr., Oro Valley, AZ  85737 

~ Complimentary consultations ~ House calls ~ 
 

~ Free Living Will (Advance Directive) with consultation ~ 
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




   



WILDCAT                                      

Exterminating™ 













♦ 




♦ 



♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 

♦ 


♦ 


♦ 


        






   



WILDCAT                                      

Exterminating™ 













♦ 




♦ 



♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 

♦ 


♦ 


♦ 


        

Neighbors
Helping Neighbors

Anyone in our community in distress who 
has received a compliance letter for landscape 
violations in their front yard, due to conditions 
beyond their control, please contact us so that we may assist you 
in your time of need. 
We are neighbors helping neighbors in an effort to make CRCA 
a neighborhood we can be proud to be a part of. 
If you want to be a part of this or need assistance, please contact 
us. 

John and Nancy Lambert
579-1775 • jlambert04@comcast.net
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Newsletter Policies
The Continental Ranch Windmill is published monthly by the 
Continental Ranch Community Association (CRCA), and is prepared 
under the direction of the Activities/ Publication Committee. Articles 
with bylines and letters to the Editor reflect the views and opinions 
of their respective authors and do not necessarily reflect the views 
or opinions of the Association, the Board of Directors, the Activities/ 
Publicity Committee, or the management company. We reserve the 
right to edit articles and letters for brevity and clarity.

Letters  To The Editor 
Letters must be signed and include a phone number for verification. 
Names will be withheld upon request. Anonymous letters or articles 
will not be printed.

Advertis ing Pol icy
The acceptance of a business ad in the newsletter does not 
constitute approval or endorsement by the CRCA. “The Association 
reserves the right, in its sole and absolute discretion, to refuse to 
accept any advertising submittal made by a prospective advertiser 
of the Association’s newsletter or other publications.” Ad publication 
is subject to space availability on a first-come, first-serve policy 
and could be denied or postponed due to lack of space in a 
specific issue. All advertising is subject to current Advertising 
Rates, as adopted by the Board of Directors. All copy for articles 
and camera-ready advertising is due at the Association office by 
the 15th of the month. Distribution will be approximately the first 
week of the following month.  Ads may be submitted on Compact 
Disc (CD) to the management office, or by email to jocelyn@
hoamanagementsolutions.com.  The preferred file format for ad 
submissions is PDF, however JPEG is also accepted.  For specific 
ad size dimensions please email the address above for additional 
information.

Advertis ing Rates
Business Card 	 $45

Quarter Page 	 $75

Half Page 	 $130

Full Page 		 $227

* 3 and 6 month discounts available

Political Ads must have “Paid advertisement. Not endorsed by the 
CRCA” in at least 8 point type at the bottom of the ad.

Useful Numbers
Non-Emergency Marana Police Department 

520-382-2000

Poison Control
520-626-6016

Pima County Animal
(including for barking dogs)

520-243-5900

Pima County Hazardous Waste
(including green pools/bee hives on vacant property) 

520-243-7999

CRCA Office
520-297-7600

CRCA Emergency
520-780-9163

Marana Permits
520-382-2600

AZ Blue Stake
800-782-5348

Marana Parks & Recreation
520-382-1950

Waste Management
520-744-2600

Tucson Water
520-791-3242

Tucson Electric Power
520-623-7711

Southwest Gas
877-860-6020 

CRCA Seniors Group
520-572-1141



Address	 9150 N. Coachline Blvd.
		  Tucson, AZ 85743

Phone 	 (520) 297-7600

Fax 		  (520) 297-7917

Web		  www.CRCATucson.com

E-mail		 continental.ranch@yahoo.com

Dale De Men, Community Manager
		  daledemen@portmere.com

Josh Seng, Assistant Manager
		  josh@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Aime Salinas, Accounts Manager
		  aime@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Paula Peck, Covenants Assistant
		  paula@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Jocelyn Canovali, Office Assistant
		  jocelyn@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Office Hours:
		  Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.
		  Saturday, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. (once
		  per month)
		  Sunday, Closed

The office is now open one Saturday per month. 
We accept payments by check or money order; 
however, we will not handle any ARC issues. 

In case of emergency, please call (520) 780-
9163 and follow the prompts. This number is 
not for reporting violations or dealing with 
delinquencies. 

Management’s Message 
A #2 pencil and a dream can take you anywhere. 

Joyce A. Myers
A good laugh is sunshine in the house.

William Makepeace Thackeray
April Fool’s Prank: Big Foot
Stuff some cotton into the toes of the victim’s shoes. 
They will think their feet grew or their shoes shrank.

Dear Owners,
April has arrived and the entire buzz is about the Egg 
Hunt on April 23rd. The community needs all the help 
you can spare to put on the event and do it well. Please 
contact Jocelyn if you can squeeze time to make a lot of 
CRCA children happy. I do not understand why it has 
been so difficult to find people to help…but it has been. 
It is your time and commitment to this event which 
allows it to happen. The committee has worked very 
hard to bring you a wonderful event. Now is the time to 
support the committee to make it work.

All around the Ranch you will see landscape 
improvements blooming. This is another committee 
that works very hard to improve our world. Please be 
careful while you are driving as DLC employees will 
be at monuments and in medians nurturing our new 
plants. We had over a hundred owners take advantage 
of the pre-emergence spray program. Thank you. The 
Covenants committee thanks you. They are about to be 
very busy as April rains bring May flowers…and weeds. 
You all know how we feel about weeds…

Please be patient while we resurface the Windmill Park 
ball field. The end results will be great!

I hope you can attend the Board study session on April 
14th or the Board meeting April 21st at the community 
center. Come and be part of your association!

Dale De Men, Community Manager
On behalf of the Staff;
Josh, Aime, Paula and Jocelyn

And the day came when the risk to remain tight in a bud 
was more painful than the risk it took to blossom.

Anais Nin



 

 
 

Cutback Special! 

 
Spring is coming & it’s time to have your plants trimmed 

back that suffered our mild winter desert temperatures 

(19 degrees).WOW! 

 
Bougainvillea/Oleander/Lantana 

Bird of Paradise/Citrus ETC. 

 

Starting at $30 

Del Oro Landscape will trim all your plants & haul it 

away. 

                                

 

Front &/or Backyard blow out special! 
 

Have leaves and debris covered your decorative rock? Is your yard 

looking a bit cluttered? Do you remember what your landscape used 

to look like? 

Del Oro Landscape has the solution for you! 

 
 

 
Call today 575-4621  

FREE ESTIMATES 

Ask about our Maintenance services 

                                         

         Licensed/Bonded/Insured ROC#216351  
 

Starting at $40 dollars we 

can clean up any mess in no 

time.  (pricing will vary 

upon size of yard and amount 

of clean-up. 

http://www1.free-clipart.net/cgi-bin/clipart/directory.cgi?direct=clipart/Trees_And_Leaves&img=48

